

REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

Thursday, October 3rd, 2024
Meeting #7

- I. **Call to Order: 5:06 PM**
- II. **Roll Call**

PRESENT: Grace, Vickie, Maddie, Aileen, Golsa, Gage, Nicholas, Kyli Joe, Kylie Hickey, Isaac, Rafael, Topher, Carter, Dean Sherry
EXCUSED: Andie, Samantha, CSA Wesley, Ludwig
UNEXCUSED:
- III. **Approval of Minutes: 11:0:0**
- IV. **Announcements:**
 - A. Happy Birthday Golsa!
- V. **Public Input and Introduction:**
- VI. **Committee Reports**
 - A. **Finance Committee [Maddie Mercado]**
 - ❖ [Revelle Groups 2024-25 // Funding Allocation Requests](#)
 - ❖ SIP S&T (Socials and Traditions) FA24
 - ❖ Move to untable 11:0:0
 - SIP - Stacie
 - \$2,234.40
 - Move to approve \$2,234.40 from SIP line item for SIP S&T FA24
 - **APPROVED**
 - 8 - 0 - 3
 - B. **Rules Committee [Grace Constantian]**
 - ❖ Rules Committee: Meeting time: <https://www.when2meet.com/?26851521-G5AvF>
 - C. **Internal Committee [Samantha Parker]**
 - ❖ Appointment timeline (Interview and discussion dates might change, depends on when internal committee will meet this quarter)
 - Week 2: Applications close Thursday, October 10th at 12pm
 - Application close Thursday, October 10th at 12pm
 - Week 2-4: Interviews
 - Start Friday, October 11th to Tuesday, October 22nd
 - Week 5: Discussion & Appoint applicants
 - The applicants will be presented to RCC on Thursday, October 31st
 - Week 6: hopefully a full and happy council!
 - On Thursday, November 7th!
 - ❖ Fill out this [LettuceMeet](#) so we can schedule a recurring internal committee meeting time
 - Not only will we be discussing appointments but we will get started on planning bonding events.
 - ❖ If you have any questions, reach out to me
 - D. **Graduation Committee [Kyli Joe]**
 - ❖ If you're graduating and want to help out with grad committee please fill out this form:
 - [grad committee interest](#)
 - E. **Student Services Committee [Andie Ongaco]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report
 - F. **Engagement Committee [Vickie Nguyen]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report.
 - G. **Spirit and Events Committee [Golsa Rahbari]**
 - ❖ UnOlympics was so hyped I was inspired and wanna plan events like that 🤪🤪🤪
 - ❖ If you're interested in being in the committee cuz you just love me so much I get it, fill out [this](#) lettuce meet :)
 - ❖ Might potentially open the committee to non-RCC members to participate in
- VII. **Reports**

- A. **President [Grace Constantian]**
 - ❖ Thank you to everyone who either tabled at chill and grill or stopped by to stay hi! I have extra flyers
 - ❖ My exec hours will be Thursday 3:30-5:00 pm outside of rogers. Should I bring back RCC limited edition collectable items?
 - ❖ Library Petition
 - ❖ College Council Meet and Greets will begin starting week 5
 - ❖ 15k Money to spend
- B. **Vice President of Internal [Samantha Parker]**
 - ❖ I hope all of you had a great summer, I am excited to start up this new school year! I believe in us.
 - ❖ If you want to be appointed to any committee, please let the chair of the committee or me know.
- C. **Vice President of Finance [Maddie Mercado]**
 - ❖ Congrats on discussing and voting on the first budget of the school year!
 - ❖ Working on a presentation with the rest of Exec that sets up the guidelines for requesting for funds from finance committee as well as what the process looks like beyond that
 - How to receive that money, what is expected of you during and after your event in regards to finance reports, etc
 - Tentative as to when that will be presented but want to get it out as soon as possible
 - ❖ Great to see some events are already in full swing, reminder that if you have any finance questions during your event planning process you are more than welcomed to come to my office hours or schedule a time to meet
 - ❖ Advocacy Agenda...again!
 - ❖ VPF Office Hours
 - TBD LOL
 - ❖ Finance Committee meets 8pm every Tuesday
 - Please reach out to me or Sam if you are interested in joining!
- D. **Vice President of Administration [Aileen Ocampo]**
 - ❖ Let me know if any changes are needed regarding name plates or website
- E. **Vice President of External [Vickie Nguyen]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report.
- F. **Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Gage Mowrey, Nicholas Tappin]**
 - ❖ General AS Updates:
 - Summer budget meeting
 - Gage Rating: 3/10, generally boring
 - Nic Rating: 4/10, pretty boring
 - Went on for a longggg time
 - CCO and CPO process going forward again after Spring Quarter, Week 9/10 rejection of nominees
 - Acting CCO: Leslie Valleo-Avila
 - Acting CPO: Eduardo Tapia-Jr. Urbieta
 - Senate desires to be more supportive of the college councils as a whole
 - General understanding from the college senators that we will start reporting on major things our college is doing in Senate
 - ❖ Updates from Gage:
 - Working on a potential senator project which would implement naloxone distribution systems at resource centers across campus
 - Office Hours: Tuesdays and Thursdays from 4-5pm
 - ❖ Updates from Nic:
 - My Senator Project: Working with the Basic Needs Hub and the A.S. Office of the President on bringing a mobile food pantry to Revelle College and ultimately establishing a food pantry in the long-term in Revelle College
 - Collaborating with Senator Chang (Seventh College) on a fund to reimburse students on out-of-pocket expenses for online textbooks (such as Pearsons) and other platforms online
 - Working with Senators on drafting a resolution regarding the recent merger between the Mentor Collective and Summer Bridge Program
 - Sponsoring a special presentation for Week 3 Senate to spotlight the BNH and basic needs on campus
 - Other updates: **Meet The Pre-Law Orgs event tomorrow on Sun God Lawn**

from 11 AM to 4 PM!

➤ Office Hours: Tuesdays and Thursdays from 4-5pm

G. **Director of Spirit and Events [Golsa Rahbari]**

- ❖ Want to work on a master doc kind of like what Wes made last year of a start to finish process of planning events and also include potential collaboration orgs and resources
- ❖ As I said in my committee report I was really inspired and over summer I have been cooking up a potential concert for all colleges or as many as possible to collab on maybe for winter quarter and might use the collab fund from collage affairs
- ❖ Meeting with Isabel soon to go over the goals of the quarter and my position as well as planning week 10 bbq

H. **Director of Student Services [Andie Ongaco]**

- ❖ Nothing to report

I. **Class Representatives**

• **Fourth Year Representative [Kyli Elise Joe]**

- ❖ Welcome back everyone :)
- ❖ Planning Thanksgiving-ish event right now so please reach out if you are interested in collaborating!
- ❖ Shout out to Daisy (Warren Rep.) and Kylie for coming to my office hours.
- ❖ Graduating students please fill this out if you are interested in grad committee
 - [grad committee interest form](#)
- ❖ Office hours : thursday 3-5pm

• **Third Year Representative [Kylie Hickey]**

- ❖ Placed order for incentives for blood drive this morning with Isabel
- ❖ Just a reminder that it is next Thursday, October 10 - if anybody would like to donate or help set up/clean up please let me know!!!
- ❖ Can help out from around 8am-5pm

• **Second Year Representative [Isaac Rodriguez]**

RCC BLOOD DRIVE

OCTOBER 10, REVELLE PLAZA

JOIN US FOR:

OPPORTUNITY DRAWINGS
GIFTCARD GIVEAWAYS
FREE FOOD AND DRINKS
TO SAVE LIVES!!!



SCAN ME TO SIGN UP!



- ❖ Please sign up for the blood drive if you can or simply share the info out.
- ❖ Also ... Happy Birthday Golsa

• **First Year Representatives [-,-]**

❖

J. **Commuter Representative [-]**

❖

K. **Residential Representative [-]**

❖

L. **Transfer Representatives [-, -]**

❖

M. **International Representative [-]**

❖

N. **First Gen Student Representatives [Rafael Mejia-Ramos, Topher Huerta]**

- ❖ First First-Gen Friday Vid of the quarter drops tomorrow!!
 - General intro vid w/ reminder of what First-Gen Spotlights are and how they work
 - First Student Spotlight drops on Week 3 :P



➤

➤ Revellians over the summer when no first-gen friday vids

O. **Out of State Representative [-]**

❖

P. **Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Ludwig Bartels]**

❖ Nothing to report

Q. **Revelle Judicial Board Ex-Officio [Carter]**

❖ We have our first meeting of the quarter tomorrow night, so I will have more next week.

R. **Student Initiated Programs @ Revelle Ex-Officio [-]**

❖

S. **Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]**

❖ Thank you to everyone who was involved in orientation, move in, and weeks of welcome this year! Also, thanks to everyone who tabled at involvement fair!

❖ 60th Anniversary Program: Roger Revelle's Genius in La Jolla and the Wider World presented by Jay Hakes, Wednesday, October 9, 5-6pm, The Jeannie. Register at <https://www.eventbrite.com/e/celebration-series-event-of-the-60th-anniversary-of-the-colleges-jay-hakes-tickets-1005492293517>

T. **Coordinator of Student Activities [Wesley Palaú]**

❖ Nothing to report

U. **Campus-Wide Representatives**

● **UHAC Representative [-]**

❖

● **SFAC Representative and Shadow [-, -]**

❖

● **UCAB Representative [-]**

❖

● **SHWAB Representative [-]**

❖

● **RFAB Representative [-]**

❖

● **LSAC Representative [-]**

❖

● **Civic Engagement Advocate[-]**

❖

● **Sustainability Advocate [-]**

❖

● **EDI Advocate [-]**

❖

● **Basic Needs Advocate [-]**

❖

VIII. **New Business**

IX. **Unfinished Business**

X. **Announcement**

XI. **Roll Call**

PRESENT: Grace, Samantha, Vickie, Maddie, Aileen, Golsa, Gage, Nicholas, Kyli Joe, Kylie Hickey, Isaac, Rafael, Topher, Carter, Dean Sherry

EXCUSED: Andie, CSA Wesley, Ludwig

UNEXCUSED:

ADJOURNED: 5:45PM

